

RECEIVED

2016 JUN 21 PM 12 03

SAL QUINTERO Councilmember, District Five CITY CLERK, FRESNO CA

June 17, 2016

Yvonne Spence, City Clerk 2600 Fresno Street, Room 2133 Fresno, CA 93721

Re: Resignation from District 5

Dear Yvonne:

The election results show I have been elected to serve on the Fresno County Board of Supervisors. I understand my term there will begin on January 9, 2017.

Since I will have about two years left on my City Council term, please consider this my resignation from the Council to be effective on or about January 9, 2017. If the date is not correct, I will provide an amendment to this letter specifying the correct date. Between now and January 9, I intend to fully participate as a Fresno City Councilmember. Nonetheless, this letter may allow the City Council to begin the process to fill my seat that will be vacant as of January 9.

As of writing this letter election results have not been certified, so this resignation is conditioned upon the results being certified showing that I have been elected.

If there are any questions, please let me know.

Sincerely,

SAL QUINTERO

Fresno City Councilmember

District 5

CC:

City Councilmembers

Mayor